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Honiton Town Council

Policy Committee

AGENDA
Minutes of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, and Honiton
on the 2nd December 2013
Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr Mike Allen
	Cllr Vivienne Ash

	Cllr Nick Cornwell
	Cllr Les Bayliss

	Cllr David Foster
	Cllr Roy Coombs

	Cllr Gary Elliot - Chairman
	Cllr Peter Corke

	Cllr Peter Halse
	Cllr Les Lunt

	Cllr Sharon Pavey
	Cllr John Zarczynski

	
	

	
	


** Also District Councillor
In Attendance:
Town Clerk

13/64
Apologies for absence
Cllr Susan Groves (P), Cllr Vernon Whitlock (P), Cllr Vera Howard (P)
13/65
Declarations of interest and receipt of requests for new DPI dispensations on items on the agenda

Cllr Elliot – employee of contractor providing services under review by DCC
Cllr Allen – member of DM committee at EDDC

13/66
Minutes from the Local Plan Working Group meeting held on 20th November 2013
Minutes from the Local Plan Working Group meeting held on 20th November 2013 were received and noted
13/67
Discussion of the draft representation for the Local Plan Inquiry and to approve any recommendations for amendment to the Local Plan Working Group prior to ratification by the Town Council at its meeting on 13th January 2014

Cllr Halse had concerns that the presentation stated lack of transparency by East Devon District Council and asked what evidence was available. Cllr Ash confirmed that it was EDDC’s involvement and intentions as a landowner to a site that was considered to be the gateway to future development in Honiton. Cllr Halse felt that as EDDC was involved in negotiations that were confidential they were unable to divulge anything at this stage.
Cllr Allen felt that the presentation was an unfair and harsh representation of EDDC’s involvement. He believed that Honiton Town Council had been given plenty of opportunity to present their case and most of the concerns had been taken into account. He also stressed that EDDC as a Local Planning Authority were separate to EDDC as a landowner.
Cllr Ash disagreed and added that dialogue needed to meaningful and suggested that it should be EDDC that should be providing he evidence as Honiton Town Council had done everything possible in terms of consulting with the public. Cllr Ash felt that EDDC had not provided a valid reason, backed with evidence, as to why 15 hectares of employment land was needed in Honiton. Honiton Town Council was also concerned about the fact the EDDC owned a strategic site within Honiton.
Cllr Cornwell felt that Honiton Town Council had provided the evidence based on EDDC’s commissioned Tym’s report.
Cllr Allen was concerned that the planning inspector would reject the local plan and this would then allow further unplanned developments to take place.
Cllr Ash felt that if the local plan was not right it should not be adopted.

Cllr Allen felt that EDDC had worked with Honiton Town Council throughout the process and had only disagreed on two sites which have come to light only recently. 

Cllr Allen left the meeting.

Cllr Halse proposed that the presentation be toned down. As there was no seconder the proposal was dropped.
Cllr Coombs explained that as there was only 3 minutes to speak the presentation needed to be concise and suggested that EDDC were involved rather than responsible for the lack of clarity and transparency.
Cllr Zarczynski proposed that the report be re-considered by the working group  to take into account the comments made at this meeting and re-present the report at the Town Council meeting in January. This was seconded by Cllr Foster with 8 votes in favour, 2 against and 1 abstention. The motion was carried
13/68 Minutes of the Vision Working Group meetings held on 5th and 19th November 2013
The Chairman reminded the working group that it had been agreed that the terms of reference were to be reported to the Policy Committee before any further meetings/decisions were made.
Cllr Cornwell as Chair of the working group apologised for the misunderstanding but felt the matter was urgent due to the timescales of the Local Plan and the need for a neighbourhood plan. He also informed the members that the working group felt that there was a need for a neighbourhood plan and requested that Claire Rodway of EDDC be invited to give a presentation at the Policy meeting in January.
Minutes from the Vision Working Group meetings held on 5th and 19th November 2013 were received and noted.
13/69 Comments on Devon County Council’s Highways Budget Review for recommendation to Town Council at its meeting on 9th December.
It was agreed that a general objection be sent stating that Honiton Town Council in principle objected to all the proposals as being short sited and to go back on the progress that has been made would be a retrograde step.
Cllr Pavey and Cllr Bayliss added that they did not wish to comment on the individual services as they both felt that none of the services should be reduced.
Cllr Cornwell left the room part way through the discussions.

	Reduce highway drainage and cleaning activities by Lengthsmen
	Work done is very crucial and goes a long way towards helping with roads that are low in priority to be maintained especially in the more rural areas. The proposal to cut the service by just under 60% is disproportionate to the other services.

	Gully emptying schedules to concentrate more on problem gullies
	This was also considered crucial and could lead to flooding problems unless regularly inspected.

	Stop Specialist Tree surveys on private land not on highways
	Concerned about public safety and did not believe this should be jeopardized. This service required a tree specialist as they were experts in this field and could identify the danger more than a highway safety inspector

	Routine renewal of non essential road markings
	No comments

	Street lights repaired only when 2 or more are faulty
	Concerned about public safety and the length of time between visits

	Stop cutting grass verges on minor roads
	No comments

	Stop annual routine cleaning of cattle grids
	No comments

	Stop providing free stiles and reduce vegetation clearance on Public Rights of Way
	If additional finding was available for Parish Paths Partnership scheme Honiton town Council could use this funding to arrange for vegetation to be cleared on paths within Honiton

	Stop maintenance of variable message road signs
	Public safety was of concern is this service were to be reduced as these signs are often very useful as a warning of danger.


13/70 Close of Meeting

The meeting was closed at 8.45pm
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